MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING (WATER UTILITY), April 22, 1998.

The Greenville Town Council Water Utility meeting was called to order by President Ted Miller with Council Members Gerald Burkhart, Ray Gibson, and Mike Receveur attending. Also attending was the Clerk Treasurer, Jef Fifer, Gary Getrost, Janice Gibson, Dawn Foley (Tribune), and Joy Purvis.

Minutes of the March 25, 1998 meeting was approved by motion of Gerry Burkhart, seconded by Mike Receveur (3-0),

President Miller stated there is a descrepancy in the rate ordinance. As soon as the Council can meet with Krohn & Associates to resolve the descrepancies the Ordinance will be taken up at the May 12, 1998 regular monthly meeting of the Council. Attorney Jef Fifer stated the ordinance must be proper and correct.

The Council, by a vote of 4-0 decided to continue the Fender vs Utility suit on advice of counsel. Attorney Jef Fifer stated Fender is the one to drop litigation, and should he do so the Town can either do nothing or request a reimbursement of legal fees expended.

Joy Purvis, water utility user questioned to location of a new water line that may be installed along her property on the Bradford Road. Utility Superintendent Gary Getrost explained the location of such a line should one be installed: install a new line on the opposite side of the road, within the right of way designated by the County. Ms. Purvis stated the property owners in the area would like the line to be installed where the present line is located. Mr. Miller stated that at the present time such relocation is on hold.

No further business coming before the Council Mike Receveur motioned for adjournment, seconded by Ray Gibson. Motion carried 4-0.

Jed Miller, President of the Council

ATTEST:

Dack Sprigler, Clerk of the Council